


SUAA Board Minutes
Thursday, November 7, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, Barker, Pano, Melz-Jennings, Dallinger, Werling, Farr, Brewer, Ramsey, Brown, Blackledge, Rock, McLean

The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom., 

1.  The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved. Dallinger /Brown
.
2.  The treasurer’s report was approved as corrected. McLean/Pano

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following members have passed:  Roger Gedney, Charles Potkay, and Deanna Fomey.

4.  Membership- Farr reported the new membership report for this month is 476 members in our local chapter.

5.  Social- Dallinger reported 53 individuals were in attendance for the fall luncheon. The snow bunny luncheon is to be held February 11 (snow date of February 18), and the spring meeting will be April 8. President Farr thanked Dallinger for her work in the planning and facilitating the fall luncheon.

6.  SURS Board Update- Rock reported the next SURS Board meeting will be December 6 and 7. 

7.  Publications- No report.

8.  Foundation- Brown reported the new treasurer will be approved at the next Foundation meeting.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Legislation- Pano discussed the Governor’s budget address in the spring. There will be a union rally in Springfield next month for Tier Two retirement funding. There has been a 15-year shift in state funding for state Universities. The tuition was 53% and state funding 47%. Now the funding is 64% tuition and 36% state funds. There are no statewide candidates on the ballot for the fall election. 118 members of the house are up for election. Only 62 positions were contested. Democrats have a super majority in the house. 30 seats in the Senate are up for election with 16 not contested. Several advisory items are on the ballot. 

11.  Technology- No report. 	

12. Announcements – None announced. 

13. Old business- There is still some confusion concerning the University email access for alumni and retirees. Farr will contact Jeremy Merritt for process clarification.

14 New business- Board members who attended the State SUAA Fall Meeting gave a brief report. Mike Halpin, State Senator spoke at the meeting. Members identified several highlights of his speech.

15.  Motion to adjourn. Pano/Dallinger
 
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



